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   L-R: Amy Greenaway, Rogan Hando,                                                                                            

 Izzy Hand & Phoebe Hendy 

As is tradition, our College Captains participated in this year’s ANZAC Day celebrations in  

St. Arnaud on Tuesday. The service began at 10:20am at the cenotaph near the Town Hall 

and moved to the RSL Hall for the official service just after 11:00am. Our College Captains 

laid a wreath on behalf of the College and participated in the march up Napier Street and 

Raglan Street to the RSL. Rogan and Izzy then presented a speech as the guest  

Speakers, which was followed by the Primary School Captains and students from                 

St. Patricks. Izzy and Rogan spoke exceptionally well and thanks to all staff and students 

who could attend the service. 
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Diversity Dash and Easter Break 
It was another special finish to the end of first term with our  

second running of the Diversity Dash with the Primary School. 

The predicted poor weather held off to allow everyone to  

participate on the day without the addition of water to the colour. Thanks to everyone who 

turned up for the event, including our local police who, I think, nearly had more fun than  

anyone!! Special thanks to Mrs. Knight and Tania Scarce for their organisation and to all staff 

who helped on the day. Thanks again to Mrs. Knight for putting together the video that has 

been up on both school’s Facebook pages – it was great. 

We hope that everyone has been able to have a relaxing time over the Easter Break and has 
been able to come back refreshed and ready to go for Term 2. With our Pupil Free Day on 

Monday, the term is effectively only eight and a half weeks. 

Buildings update 
Over the school holidays a considerable amount of earth moving has taken place on the new 
building site, as well as some earth moving compaction. We are now waiting on some Geo  
testing to ensure the compaction is sufficient for our building to be started. Exciting times 
ahead. 

State Swimming 
Today, Jesse Amos, Tom Scarce, Owen Lowe and Austin Lowe travelled to Melbourne to 
compete in the State Final of the Open Medley Relay which is a fantastic achievement. At the 
time of writing, results were not known, but we wish them all the best and know that they will 

do themselves and all of us proud. 

Year 9 School for Student Leadership 
Today we farewell 5 Year 9 students who will be heading off to the Don Valley Campus of the 

School for Student Leadership (SSL). Josie G, Acacia H, Jade S, Christopher C and Will K-T 

will spend the first 8 weeks of Term 2 at the newest of the four SSL campuses and we would 

like to wish them all the very best. I am really excited for them as I know they will have a great 

experience and it gives me an opportunity to visit the one campus I have not been to over the 

years. Good luck guys and enjoy the experience. 

Interhouse Cross Country 
Next Monday, we will be holding our annual Interhouse Cross Country. This event is held after 
lunch on Monday at Lord Nelson Park. As with all our sporting events, we strongly encourage 
participation – and doing your best.  The cross country is an event that everyone should be able 

to participate in – even if it is walking the track.  Unfortunately, there seems to be a growing 
trend to opt out (or allowing our students to opt out) but we should all be encouraging               
participation. Injuries aside – what could be better than a walk through some of our fantastic 

bushland and getting points for your house. 

 

Principal’s Report 
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Parent Teacher Interviews – 2nd May 
Parent teacher interviews will be conducted next Tuesday 2nd 
May. As usual, Year 11 and 12 classes will run as normal and 
there is an interview booking process on Compass which is live. If 

you have any questions about making bookings, please do not 
hesitate to ask. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday, 1st May – Interhouse Cross Country 

Tuesday, 2nd May – Parent Teacher Interviews 

Friday, 5th May – NCD Cross Country 

Tuesday, 9th May – Year 9-10 Melbourne Camp 

Monday, 15th May – Yr. 7-12 Elevate Study Skills presentations 
 

 
 
Tony Hand 

Principal 
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School Canteen Menu 
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At the end of last term, the Year 10 and 11 boys had their last ‘Man 
Cave’ session. This workshop completed The Man Cave journey to 

Manhood, and challenged the boys to consider how they will uniquely 
contribute to their community and the world. In this workshop, boys: 

• Defined the values and actions they want to lead by; 
• Were challenged on how they lead in their community; 

• Identified the unique needs of their school community; 
• Defined tangible actions they plan to take in contributing to their 

community, had their Man Cave experience closed, and were  
challenged to mentor the next generation 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

‘Man Cave’ Program 
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PHOTOSYNTHESIS AND  

RESPIRATION IN PLANTS 
 

In the last week of Term 1, 

the Year 12 Biology  

students travelled once 

again to Ecolinc to complete 

some School Assessed  

Coursework. They  

investigated photosynthetic rates in chloroplasts under different light 

conditions and practiced using scientific methodologies to design their 

own experiment. 

They were able to explain leaf gas exchange using different variables 

such as temperature and carbon dioxide concentration. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Yr. 12 Biology 
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A BIG THANK YOU to all those who contributed laps in the pool this 

March and contributed to our tally. A BIG THANKS to those who          

donated to the St. Arnaud Secondary College and St. Arnaud Primary 

School funds that contributed to the overall funds raised to assist vitally 

important Youth Mental Health. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Laps for Life 
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Science 
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St. Arnaud Secondary College's new music 
room is set up and ready to go!  Instruments 

are on the racks, guitars are plugged into their 
amps and drums sets are ready to roll.   

 
Instrumental lessons are free at our college 

and places are filling up fast.  Get your  
permission forms in quick to secure your place 

in 2023's music program! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Music 
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School Doctor 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Doctors In Schools Program  
 

We are very lucky to have Dr. Mohammad Jawad and Practice 

Nurse Kylie Kirk with us every Tuesday once again this year. 

This service is available free to students. 

 

Any students requiring appointments to see the GP can see  

Mrs. Chapman. 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Youth Group Event 
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Our school offers breakfast on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students have 

toast, milk, fruit, and we also do special breakfasts, for example,     

Pancakes. Come along! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

At St. Arnaud Secondary College we 

can organise Food Bank Hampers 

for families. If your family require 

assistance, please contact Rosanne 

Chapman, Student Wellbeing  

Student Support Coordinator, at 

the College on 54951 811.  

 

Inquiries are treated confidentially.  

 

We thank Foodbank Victoria for helping us to support our families. 

 
 

Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 



 16 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Health & Wellbeing 
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The Charlton Badminton Club is attempting 

to  encourage & promote more badminton 

in our surrounding areas. 

 

If there are any juniors, (Tuesday afternoons), Friday morning  

ladies or any adults (Tuesday nights) who might be interested in 

playing, you are most welcome to come along and have a go. Please 

feel free to “test the waters” so to speak:  

if it works out for you – Great, if not – no harm done! 

 

If you have any queries, please call Rae Heenan on 0437 093 672  

or Brian Heenan on 0437 756 672 

 

• Juniors play on a Tuesday after school (approx. 3:30 pm) 

• Ladies on Friday mornings at 9:30 am 

• Night on Tuesdays at 7:30 pm  
 
 
 

Community Sport News 
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Expressions of Interest 
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Uniform Price List 2023 
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2023 Calendar 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

April Fri 28th SSV Swimming 

May Mon 1st  House Cross Country— PM 

 Tues 2nd Parent Teacher Interviews — 9am-7pm 

Yr. 11 & 12 Classes running as normal 

 Thurs 4th Yr. 11 F2D  - 11.45am — 3pm 

 Fri 5th NCD Cross Country 

 Tues-Fri 9th — 12th Yr. 9/10 Melbourne Camp 

 Mon 15th Yr. 7-12 Elevate Study Skills 

 Tues 16th Big Science Competition 

Yr. 12 OES Excursion — Stawell Mine 

 Wed 17th IDAHOBIT Day 

June Thurs 1st VSSS 3rd  Dance Rehearsal @ St. Arnaud Stadium 

 Tues 6th LMR Cross Country 

 

 Tues-Fri 6th - 9th Yr. 9-, 10 & 11 Exams  

 Mon 12th King’s Birthday Public Holiday 

 Tues-Wed 13th-14th Yr. 10 Pre-Driver Education 

 Fri 23rd Last Day of Term 2 

July Mon 10th Term 3 Begins 

 Thurs 13th SSV XC 

August Tues 1st NCD Athletics 

 Wes 2nd Yr. 7 Immunisations 

 Fri 4th Maths Competition 

 Wed 16th Yr. 8 NCTTC Visit Day 

 Thurs 17rh NWZ Shoot 

 Fri 18th Against Bullying Day 


